Tagish Advisory Council 
Regular Council Meeting 

March 10, 2010, 7.30 p.m. at Community Hall
Present:   Paul Dabbs, Anne Middler, Mary Ann Lewis      Secretary: Kurt Gantner
Guests:  Rob Lewis, Charlotte Costley, Wendi Dawson.
Special Guests:  none
1. Call to Order:  7.36 p.m. 
2. Adoption of Agenda: 
No changes proposed.
 Moved: Anne Middler          Seconded: Mary Ann Lewis                 Motion: carried
3. Adoption of minutes: 
Minutes adopted with a change to the first name of Ms. Barnes which now reads Leslie.
 
Moved: Anne Middler       Seconded: Mary Ann Lewis                        Motion: carried
4. Delegations: none
5. New Business: This item is just informational.
· Wildfire Management has scheduled a Community Meeting to look into Fire Smart for March 20th from noon to 4 p.m.
6. Old Business:
· Transfer Station: 
Last meeting’s suggested changes have been presented to Community Services. There are also some changes proposed to reflect  the CTFN garbage collection schedule in Tagish. The changes from Tagish, Carcross and CTFN have been taken into account by Community Services and the tender for the Tagish and Carcross Transfer Stations will be released soon.
Anne Middler mentioned a newspaper add, where the Advisory Committee for Solid Waste Management is seeking Board Memebers. Anne is interested in being a member of this Committee and asked if the TAC would  write a letter of support. A motion was made to this effect and Anne will draft a letter to Wes Wirth which will be circulated to Council members.
               Moved: Mary Ann Lewis          Seconded: Paul Dabbs                 Motion: carried
· Emergency Measures Plan: EMO invited the following four organizations of Tagish: VFD, EMS, TAC, TCA to participate in an emergency measures planning exercise. The first meeting was held on February 2 where an overview of the process was provided. The second meeting, a table top exercise, was held on February 13. This meeting was joined by VFD, EMS, TAC. The Tagish Community Association decided to no longer participate in the emergency measures planning exercise. There will be another training session before the draft result will be presented to the public.
· Yukon Energy Projects for Marsh Lake / Atlin River: 
Meetings have been held in Atlin , Marsh Lake and Tagish so far. The outcome of the Tagish meeting was very similar to the Marsh Lake meeting. Anne Middler asked if the TAC will make suggestions where the piezometers might be placed in and around Tagish. Paul Dabbs has already forwarded two names of concerned property owners to Yukon Energy and the councilors will approach property owners and encourage them to forward their concerns to Yukon Energy or even take the concerns to Yukon Energy on their behalf.
A separate issue is land erosion currently taking place. For this reason Paul Dabbs will ask Laura Prentice to identify which Department we might approach to deal with this matter in an appropriate manner.   

7.  Reports: Financial
Draft Budget 2010 / 2011

	
	Approved 2009 / 2010
	Proposed 2010 / 2011

	Hall Rental 
	$ 2,250.00
	$   2,250.00

	Telephone
	$      600.00
	$      100.00

	Travel 
	$   3,710.00
	                          $      210.00

	Postage
	$      600.00
	$      600.00

	Office Supplies
	$      300.00
	$      300.00

	Secretary Wages
	$   3,600.00
	$   3,600.00

	Bank Fees
	$        50.00
	$        50.00

	AYC Fees
	$      500.00
	$      500.00

	Photocopying
	$      700.00
	$      500.00

	Election
	$      400.00
	$      400.00

	Community Events
	
	$      400.00

	Honorarium
	
	$   3,900.00

	Budget Toal
	$ 12,710.00
	$ 12,710.00


Notes for the 2010 / 2011 Budget:
Minor changes been made to bring to budget closer to reality. The budget will be accepted by YTG through the signed contribution agreement, which will be not signed before end of April. Paul Dabbs made the motion to accept the budget.
Moved: Paul Dabbs         Seconded: Mary Ann Lewis                 Motion: carried
Two Invoices to be paid:
Hall Rental                                                 $125.00
Secretary Services                                    $369.14
Moved:    Anne Middler                 Seconded:   Mary Ann Lewis                      Motion: carried
8. Question Period

· Wendi Dawson asked why Fire Smart is currently underway. She was under the impression that there was to be no Fire Smart before a public meeting was held by Wildland Fire.  This question can be asked directly to Wildland Fire  at the Community Meeting on March 20th.  
9.       Adjournment: 8.33 p.m.

The next meeting will be April 7th, 2010.
Approved by:_____________________                                   ________________________
Kurt Gantner, Secretary                                         Paul Dabbs, Chair
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